THE ROYAL MARSDEN HOSPITAL



LEUKAEMIA UNIT

Downs.

Sutton

Surrey

SM2 5PT

PATRON: HER MAJESTY THE QUEEN

CHAIRMAN: M.J. HUSSEY

GENERAL MANAGER: MISS P.M. CUNNINGHAM

RLP/JR

M A Harris Esq., Department of Health & Social Security, Hannibal House, Elephant & Castle, LONDON, SE1 6TE.

21st April 1986

Dear Dr Harris,

RE: DA (86)1. HTLVIII TESTING OF BLOOD DONATIONS OUTSIDE THE NATIONAL BLOOD TRANSFUSION SERVICE (NBTS).

I have recently been shown a copy of this document which was sent to General Managers in January 1986. It raises a problem for me in that on about five occasions a year. fresh blood products are needed urgently for bone marrow transplant patients with life-threatening haemorrhage. These products are obtained by donation from volunteer family members and friends, using a cell separator.

Fresh platelets are not always available from the BTS, especially on Mondays, for instance, until late in the day because there are no donor sessions on Sundays.

The problem is that the patient's life could be jeopardised by waiting for volunteers to be screened. Our experience to date has been that would-be volunteers who believe they might be "high-risk" have shown enough sense of responsibility to suggest hemselves that they should not donate. I realise that this is not fool-proof, but I am sure you appreciate our dilemma and I wonder if you would accept our relying on this? The donors could be screened retrospectively, following the procedures used by the BTS and would have to give their consent to this before donating.

I would appreciate your view on this proposal and any other comments you would care to make which might help us.

Yours sincerely.

GRO-C

R.L. Powles MD, BSc, FRCP, Chairman, Division of Medicine, Physician in Charge, Leukaemia Unit.

> Paediatrician: S. Meller. Physicians: R.L. Powles, T.J. McElwain. Haematologists: H.M. Clink, J.G. Treleaven. Microbiologist: B. Jameson. Radiotherapist: A. Barrett. Geneticist: S.D. Lawler. Asst. Dir. Nursing: J. Edwards.